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Bitterman, Deborah

Subject: FW: Public Meeting Notice: Chelan PUD to update Rocky Reach and Rock Island shoreline 
and land management plans

_____________________________________________ 
From: Smith, Michelle  
Sent: Monday, December 03, 2012 9:26 AM 
To: '(Jack_Oelfke@nps.gov)'; 'Aaron Jackson'; 'Andrea Lyons (allyons@fs.fed.us)'; 'Andrew.Fielding@PARKS.WA.GOV'; 
'Bill Tweit (tweitwmt@dfw.wa.gov)'; 'Bob Huber (tutones51@gmail.com)'; 'Bob Kuntz (robert_kuntz@nps.gov)'; 'Bob 
Mierendorf (bob_mierendorf@nps.gov)'; 'Bob Rose (rosb@yakamafish-nsn.gov)'; 'Bob Whitehall 
(bwhitehall.city@entiat.org)'; 'Boyter Molly (molly_boyter@blm.gov)'; 'Brad James (jamesbwj@dfw.wa.gov)'; 'Brigitte M 
Ranne (branne@fs.fed.us)'; 'Bryan.Nordlund@noaa.gov'; Burns, Jennifer; 'Chad Jackson'; 'Chuck James 
(chuck.james@BIA.gov)'; 'dale.bambrick@noaa.gov'; 'Dave Burgess'; 'Dave Volsen (volsedpv@dfw.wa.gov)'; 'Dennis 
Beich (beichdvb@dfw.wa.gov)'; 'Diane Priebe (Diane_priebe@or.blm.gov)'; 'don.hoch@parks.wa.gov'; 'Erik Ellis 
(edellis@blm.gov)'; 'Gingerich Andrew (andrewg@dcpud.org)'; 'Guy Moura (guy.moura@colvilletribes.com)'; Hemstrom, 
Steven; 'James Blanchard (jblanchard@pn.usbr.gov)'; 'Jason McLellan'; 'Jerry Marco (jerry.marco@colvilletribes.com)'; 
'Jessica_Gonzales@fws.gov'; 'Joe Peone (joe.peone@colvilletribes.com)'; 'Johnson Meninick (johnson@yakama.com)'; 
'Justin Yeager (Justin.Yeager@noaa.gov)'; 'Keith Vradenburg (kvradenburg.city@entiat.org)'; 'Ken Finicle 
(ken.finicle@pse.com)'; 'Korth, Jeffrey '; 'Lally Jessica (jessica@yakama.com)'; 'Lewis Dan (lewisd@wsdot.wa.gov)'; 
'Mallory Lenz (mlenz01@fs.fed.us)'; 'Matt Monda (mondamjm@dfw.wa.gov)'; 'McKinney Charlie 
(cmck461@ECY.WA.GOV)'; 'McLellan Steve (steve.mclellan@rco.wa.gov)'; 'Mike Wyant (mwyant@entiatschools.org)'; 
'Molly Hallock (hallomh@dfw.wa.gov)'; 'Pat Irle'; 'Patrick Tonasket (Patrick.Tonasket@colvilletribes.com)'; 'Paul Ward 
(ward@yakama.com)'; Pomianek, Kris; Pope, Von; 'Powys Gadd (pgadd@fs.fed.us)'; 'RD Nelle'; 'Reed Glesne 
(Reed_Glesne@nps.gov)'; 'Richard_Bailey@blm.gov'; 'Rob Whitlam (rob.whitlam@dahp.wa.gov)'; 'Ron Fox 
(ron.fox@dfw.wa.gov)'; 'Sgt. Doug Ward (doug.ward@dfw.wa.gov)'; 'Simmons Katrina (katrina.simmons@dfw.wa.gov)'; 
Smith, Michelle; 'Sovey Sally (ssovey@blm.gov)'; 'Steve Lewis (Stephen_Lewis@fws.gov)'; 'Steve Parker 
(parker@yakama.com)'; 'Susan Rosebrough (susan_rosebrough@nps.gov)'; 'Tim Weaver (weavertr@aol.com)'; 'Tom 
Ernsberger (tom.ernsberger@parks.wa.gov)'; 'Tracy Hames (tracyhames@yakama.com)'; 'Tracy Hillman 
(tracy.hillman@bioanalysts.net)'; 'Verhey, Patrick (DFW)'; 'Willard Catherine (cwillard@fs.fed.us)'; 'Willard Paul (USFS) 
(pwillard@fs.fed.us)'; 'Wiltse Lyn (lyn@pdsaconsulting.com)'; 'Workman Buck (buck.workman@railamerica.com)' 
Cc: Pomianek, Kris; Seaman, Shaun; Osborn, Jeff; Burns, Jennifer; Pope, Von; Hemstrom, Steven; Miller, Joseph; 
Truscott, Keith 
Subject: Public Meeting Notice: Chelan PUD to update Rocky Reach and Rock Island shoreline and land management 
plans 
 
 
Dear Rocky Reach Forum Members, 
 
Chelan PUD is going to be holding a public meeting on Tuesday, December 11, 2012 regarding the development of 
updated shoreline and land management documents for the Rocky Reach and Rock Island reservoirs. The goal is to 
produce a comprehensive and public framework for how the District manages, reviews and coordinates shoreline and 
land‐use requests within the boundaries of the hydro projects. I am attaching a letter and information sheet that will 
further explain the purpose of the meeting. Please feel free to contact us with any questions.  
 
Regards, 
 
Michelle  
 
Michelle Smith 
License and Compliance Manager 
Chelan County Public Utility District 
Wenatchee, WA 
509-661-4180 



 

COMMISSIONERS: Carnan Bergren, Dennis S. Bolz, Ann Congdon, Norm Gutzwiler, Randy Smith  GENERAL MANAGER: John Janney 

 
September 30, 2011 
 
Re: Lake Chelan Community Meeting 
 
When and where: October 10, 9:00 a.m.-Noon at Campbell’s Resort 
 
Dear Lake Chelan resident: 
 
It’s been nearly five years since Chelan County PUD received its new federal license to operate 
the Lake Chelan Hydro Project for the next 50 years. We’ve also just been through one of the 
most unusual winter and spring refill seasons in the lake’s history. We know people are 
interested in how things are working.  
 
Chelan County PUD is holding a public meeting to discuss the lake level operating plan that is 
regulated by the Lake Chelan Hydro Project federal license that was issued Nov. 6, 2006.   
 
Chelan PUD staff will discuss what has occurred over the last five years compared to what was 
anticipated during nearly five years of license negotiations. You will also have an opportunity to 
provide your ideas and ask questions about how Lake Chelan has been managed under the new 
license. We plan to hold a follow-up meeting after we review all the comments and ideas. 

We look forward to seeing you at this important meeting.  

To find license and lake level information, go to: 

http://www.chelanpud.org/lake-chelan-implementation.html 

If you have questions, please contact: 
 
  Jeff Smith                                                       Michelle Smith 
  Director of External Affairs                           License & Compliance Manager 
  661-4379 – office                                           661-4180 – office  
  669-2309 – cellular                                        668-7172 - cellular 
  jeffs@chelanpud.org                                      michelle.smith@chelanpud.org   
 
If you would like to comment on Lake Chelan operations, email the PUD at: 
 

Lakechelancomment@chelanpud.org 
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Nov. 30, 2012

Chelan County PUD would like to invite you to an informational kickoff meeting regarding development of our 
shoreline and land management planning documents and procedures for the Rocky Reach and Rock Island 
reservoirs.

6 p.m., Tuesday evening, Dec. 11, 2012
Chelan PUD Auditorium
327 North Wenatchee Ave
Wenatchee, WA 
www.chelanpud.org/10960.html

Chelan PUD owns and operates both the Rocky Reach and Rock Island hydroelectric projects under licenses from 
the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC).  These licenses require Chelan PUD to manage the multiple 
resources and uses of lands within the defined FERC Project boundary located along the Rocky Reach and Rock 
Island reservoir shorelines and including some upland lands. Although Chelan PUD already implements oversight 
and management of land uses as required by the FERC Licenses, these new plans will provide a publicly 
available comprehensive framework of the objectives and procedures to which Chelan manages reviews and 
coordinates shoreline and land-use requests internally and with other permitting agencies.
At this meeting we will provide information about the land management plans being developed, explain how 
Chelan PUD works collaboratively with other agencies within federal, state, and local permitting processes, show 
classification maps of both reservoirs used by Chelan PUD to manage the many land uses and resources, and 
answer any questions you may have about how this might affect your agency or organization. 
We have created a website to help provide timely information and keep people informed as the plans are 
developed. We expect additional public meetings will follow this kickoff session and encourage public 
participation as the plans are developed.  
If you have any questions, visit our website or contact Kris Pomianek at 509-661-4186. We look forward to 
seeing you on Dec. 11. 
Sincerely,

Michelle Smith, License and Compliance Manager



•

The Rock Island and Rocky Reach 
hydroelectric projects (FERC No. 943 and 
No. 2145, respectively) are owned and 
operated by Public Utility No. 1 of Chelan 
County (Chelan PUD), Wenatchee, 
Washington, under existing licenses issued 
by the Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission (FERC). Under its licenses, 
Chelan PUD is responsible for managing 
the multiple resources and uses of lands 
located within each hydroelectric project 
reservoir, specifically License-defined 
areas referred to as the Project Boundary. 
The Project Boundary includes lands along 
both Chelan and Douglas county 
shorelines and some upland lands owned 
by Chelan PUD for fish and wildlife 
enhancement. 

Project Land Management Plans (PLMP) 
are being developed to better define and 
document Chelan PUD’s role in the 
permitting process, including how federal 
license requirements provide the basis for 
Chelan PUD’s review and management of 
the many resources and uses of the Rock 
Island and Rocky Reach hydroelectric 
projects’ shorelines and lands. Many 
shoreline and land uses within the Rocky 
Reach or Rock Island project boundaries 
require Chelan PUD and/or FERC approval 
prior to construction. 

Public
Meeting
Time:
6:00 p.m.  –  8:00 p.m. 

Date:
Dec. 11, 2012 

Where:
Chelan County PUD 
Auditorium
327 North Wenatchee 
Ave. Wenatchee, WA 

Purpose:
Explain the PUD’s role 
in land management 
and permitting and 
reason for developing 
land management 
plans.  

Contacts

Chelan County PUD 
Kris Pomianek 
509-661-4186
Kris.Pomianek@chelanpud.org

Michelle Smith 
509-661-4180
Michelle.Smith@chelanpud.org

Information 

For more information 
visit us on the Web at: 
www.chelanpud.org

Rocky Reach and Rock Island Hydroelectric Projects
Management of FERC Licensed Project Lands 

The Rocky Reach and Rock Island 
hydroelectric project land management 
plans will: 

1. Document Chelan PUD shoreline 
management practices already in place 
and update land management 
procedures as necessary. 

2. Identify Project lands and shorelines 
that are reserved for present and future 
wildlife and other natural resources, 
public recreation, residential, and other 
uses.

3. Ensure Chelan PUD land management 
decisions are consistent with license 
requirements, resource management 
plans, and project purposes while 
balancing local economic interests and 
protecting environmental resources 

4. Ensure Chelan PUD shoreline 
allocations and permitting are 
consistent with local, state and federal 
permitting and shoreline requirements. 

5. Provide the public with a 
comprehensive document that can be 
used in making development, 
purchase, and/or construction 
decisions 

Public meetings and a Web site will 
provide private landowners and agencies 
opportunities for input into the plans as 
they are developed. Emphasis will be 
placed on balancing private and public 
uses with license-mandated environmental 
resource protection. Existing and future 
uses of the reservoir will be discussed and 
evaluated. The plans will provide long-term 
guidance to Chelan PUD, the public, 
permitting agencies, and FERC for review 
of land-use applications.




